
 
 
 
 
 

2020-21 

POW/MIA  

Chairman’s Guide 

 

 

 



 

 
2020-21 

 

 

Dear Comrade, 

 

 Thank you for accepting the responsibility as the POW/MIA 

Chairman for 2020-21. 

 

 The Veterans of Foreign Wars and the Department of New York is 

committed to achieving a full accounting of all POW/MIAs from the Gulf 

War, Vietnam War, Cold War, Korean War and World War II.  This 

means returning living POWs the repatriation of their remains, or 

finding convincing evidence why neither of these is possible.   

 

 The Department of New York has traditionally sold pins and 

patches in support of the POW/MIA Program.  The pins and patches are 

designed and ordered by the POW/MIA Chairman and distributed to 

each District in the Department to sell.  Pins and patches not sold by 

the Districts are required to be returned to the POW/MIA Chairman for 

redistribution and sale.  All funds collected or donated will be forwarded 

to the Department of New York headquarters, 69 Sand Creek Road, 

Albany, NY  12205 

 

 The State Commander is expecting you to perform your duties to 

the best of your ability and to become familiar with the requirements of 

the POW/MIA Program. This Chairman’s Guide will provide you some 

of the necessary guidelines in performing your duties.  There may be 

additional references you may need to review either on the Department 

or National websites and/or other documentation that may be issued 

during the ensuing year. 

 

 It is important that you learn as much as you can about your 

position and ask questions if you are not sure of what you will be 



required to do.  I and my staff are available to assist you in this 

endeavor to ensure you are successful in your efforts. 

 

 Please endeavor to advertise the POW/MIA Program to our 

Districts, Councils and Posts ensuring they fully understand the 

reasons for supporting this program and commitment this Nation has in 

accounting for each and every veteran who has ever been captured or 

given their life in defense of this great nation. 

  

 The Department of New Your publishes its on-line newspaper, 

The Overseas Veteran quarterly and it is highly recommended that a 

short article in support of the POW/MIA Program be submitted to the 

newspaper  editor  when the announcement goes out for articles. 

 

 Additionally, as part of your responsibilities as Chairman, you will 

be expected to prepare a short written report of your activities to be 

submitted two weeks prior to the Spring and Fall Department 

Conferences and State Convention. A financial report of donations will 

be provided to you by the Department Bookkeeper for inclusion in your 

written conference report.   If called upon to make an oral report, you 

will be invited by letter and will receive a per diem voucher to cover 

some of your hotel and travel expenses. 

 

 The State Commander is confident of your ability to manage the 

POW/MIA Program and am sure you will be extremely successful in 

your endeavors. 

 

 Thank you for stepping up and accepting this challenging position.  


































